KNOXVILLE CURSILLO SECRETARIAT MEETING

September 25, St. Thomas the Apostle Church, Lenoir City

The meeting was opened with a prayer by Fr. Alex. 

Those present: Greg English, Angie Feltz, Debbie Ferreri, Jim Heath,  Erasmo Hernandez, Judy Holt, Alicia Mora, Steve Pacitti, Beatriz Rincon, Lois Schering, Kay Sheldon, Dick Shriver. Fr. Alex Waraksa, and guests Aurora Gardner, Sue Heath, Bob Ketteringham, and Robb Morris.

Lois reported that the Tuesday morning group reunion at Our Lady of Fatima had offered Palanca for the Secretariat meeting.  Jim reported that the Crossville Cursillo group had also been praying for the meeting.

All present prayed the Leaders' Prayer and participated in group reunion.  

Secretary: Kay

Kay reported that there were three corrections and one addition to the minutes.  She thanked the Secretariat members who had submitted corrections and/or additions.  The minutes were changed and corrected as needed and then posted on the website.  The minutes were approved as corrected.

Treasurer: Debbie

Debbie distributed copies of the treasurer's report(attached).  The bank balance as of September 25 was $4778.41.  There are no outstanding bills.  The total amount includes advance payments for the upcoming weekends.

She also distributed a banking summary (attached) showing income and expenses for the various categories for the year to date, 2010.  The Men's #39 weekend received income of $1572.79 over expenses.  These donations had been pre-counted by the rector.

The silent auction and picnic coordinated by Dick brought in several hundred dollars.  

Discussion was held as to whether the envelopes received from the candidates on the weekend should be opened by anyone other than the treasurer.  It was determined that only the treasurer should open the envelopes. 

Kay questioned the difference in the balances in the two reports that had been submitted by the Treasurer.  Debbie stated that this was due to the opening balance on January 1, 2010.  She will make a note on one of the reports explaining this discrepancy.

Discussion was held on budgeting for the upcoming English and Spanish weekends.

The Treasurer's report was accepted as submitted.

Music:  Judy  

Judy asked that she be given the names of  any Cursillistas who are  musicians so that she may seek their participation in weekends and closings.  She needs both English and Spanish musicians.  She has all of the music in an easy to use format, and continues to be aware of copyright issues.  

Robb stated that he could insert an extra field into the Cursillista database on the website to identify musicians.  This was acceptable to all.   

Pre Cursillo: Angie

Angie reported that there are 18 confirmed candidates for the Women's #40 English weekend.  There are no confirmed candidates for either of the upcoming Spanish weekends, men's or women's.  

She announced that there will be a rosary for the sponsors after they bring their candidates to the weekend.  The intention will be for the people on the weekend.  This had been discussed at the last School of Leaders. 

Angie stated that she had concerns about some of the sponsors who are not actively participating in Fourth day activities.  She would like to have a sponsor's workshop.

The Rosary for the sponsors for the Men's #39 weekend went very well.  Angie has set up the rosary for the Women's #40 weekend, but the rectora has notified the sponsors of other plans.  Angie will contact the rectora to resolve this issue. 

Cursillo: Greg, Steve, and Beatriz  

Steve complimented Greg on the Men's #39 weekend, which went very well.  Lisa Campbell, the rectora for the Women's #40 weekend has everything in place and is ready for the weekend.  

Beatriz reported that the Spanish Women's weekend is October 14 – 17 and the Spanish Men's weekend is November 4 – 7.  Both of the Spanish weekends will be held at St. Therese Church in Cleveland.  Beatriz Rincon is the Rectora for the Women's weekend and Ismael Ortiz is the Rector for the men's weekend.

Beatriz stated that there is a significant problem with finances for the weekends in the Spanish community.  Discussion was held as to how to address this issue to insure that the weekends could continue.  Several suggestions were made.

Post Cursillo: Dick

Dick stated that six ultreyas are currently meeting in the diocese.  He is working with Cursillistas at Immaculate Conception, Holy Ghost, and Sacred Heart parishes to start an ultreya for those three parishes combined.

He will be meeting with the Spanish community on their ultreyas.

Dick was complimented on the closing at the Men's #39 weekend.  He reported that eighteen parishes were represented at the Men's #39 closing.  

Velma Burke is currently coordinating incoming palanca for the weekends.  Carol Rummel is continuing the publication of the Rooster Crows.  Bob is still working with the Parish Reps, and Pietr Ulmer is working with the small group reunions.  

Dick is currently working on goals suggested at the Grand Ultreya.  

The next regional encounter will be held in Indianapolis.  Team reunions for the Men's #39 and Women's #40 weekends will be held on October 29 at Sacred Heart Cathedral at 7 PM.    

School of Leaders, English: Lois

The next School of Leaders is November 20:  location to be announced.  The theme will be “Lay Talks on the Weekends”.  Sharon Prohaska will give a witness talk on “Ideal”.  The doctrinal speaker is not confirmed at this time.   

Following the suggestion of the secretariat, Schools of Leaders will be held every other month in 2011.  The dates are January 8, March 12, May 21, July 9, September 10, and November 12.  These will all be held at St. Thomas the Apostle Church in Lenoir City.   

Thirty plus people attended the Diocesan Encounter on September 11.  Lois stated that the homilist, who was the witness speaker, did a very good job.  She is trying to schedule Bishop Stika to be the homilist at the 2011 Diocesan Encounter.  

The next School of Leaders is scheduled for November 20:  location to be announced.  

School of Leaders, Spanish:  Erasmo and Alicia

Erasmo and Alicia reported that they are currently working on the Spanish community to attend the School of Leaders.

Spiritual Director: Fr. Alex 

Fr. Alex stated that good team formation is very important.  Teams should be diverse and come from all parts of the diocese. He stated that the teams assembled during the current year have all been excellent.

Lay Director: Jim

Jim stated that the Fall Regional Encounter would be held in Indianapolis.  Our diocese would be doing the morning prayer.  Jim passed around a copy of a prayer that he will submit.  It was approved by all.  

He also asked for volunteers to produce a skit on Saturday night.  Judy will coordinate the skit.    

Old Business

Bob had requested permission to address the Secretariat before the election of new members.  He asked that everyone vote their conscience in the upcoming election and tthat we remain Christ centered.  He stated that we should seek God's will over our own personal desires.  He reminded us that one of our greatest Christian strengths is humility, and that we should accept the results as divine providence.         

New Business 

Prior to the election, Jim asked each of the candidates to give a brief description of their qualifications to serve in the position they were seeking and what they were planning to do for Cursillo.  The candidates for Lay Director were Steve Pacitti and Lois Schering.  Robb Morris was the only candidate for Pre Cursillo Coordinator.  Greg English and Aurora Gardner were candidates for the English Three Day Coordinator and Beatriz Rincon was the only candidate for the Spanish Three Day Coordinator.    

The voting took place and Fr. Alex counted the votes and announced the results.  Lois Schering is the new Lay Director.  Robb Morris is the new Pre Cursillo Coordinator.  Aurora Gardner is the new English Three Day Coordinator, and Beatriz  Rincon is the new Spanish Three Day Coordinator.  

Jim announced that as a result of the election, the English School of Leaders Coordinator position is now open.  He will advertise this position and schedule an election date. 

A Secretariat planning meeting is scheduled for November 20 after the School of Leaders.  The next Secretariat meeting will be scheduled at that time. 

As a review of his term as Lay Director, Jim stated that he recognized two areas of weakness.  The first is that the Secretariat did not work hard enough on having Cursillistas participate in Fourth Day activities, and second, that there was more disunity than unity on the Secretariat.  

Lois distributed several questions that she asked all members of the Secretariat to answer and return to her prior to the 2011 Planning Meeting.

Jim reviewed the list of action items and to do assignments.

The meeting was closed with all present praying the Lord's prayer. 

                                                          Respectfully submitted,

                                                         Kay Sheldon, Secretary

The next Secretariat Planning Meeting will be after the School of Leaders on November 20, 2010, at Our Lady of Fatima Church, Alcoa.

